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1085.
Mrs J A Semple (DA) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

Whether her department has formulated a strategy to deal with the backlog in water supply and sanitation facilities to schools; if not, why not; if so, (a) what are the relevant details and (b) what measurable targets have been set in this regard?
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REPLY:

As a point of departure it must be stated that in terms of the Constitution it is not the responsibility of the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry to provide sanitation services to schools.
In terms of the Constitution the responsibility and function to provide on-site services to schools is that of the Provincial Departments of Education.  The responsibility for bulk and support services, where applicable, lies with the Local Municipalities and therefore Water Services Authorities.  As such, all Government funding for on-site services are channelled via Provincial Grants to the Provincial Departments of Education.  This takes place via the Provincial Legislature which in turn allocates budgets and approves associated business plans.  Any decision regarding these budgets has a direct impact on the provisioning of services to schools.
Funding for bulk and reticulation support services is directly transferred via the Municipal Infrastructure Grand (MIG) programme to the Municipalities who are responsible for planning and ensuring of service delivery.
However, as Sector Leader, the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry supports this programme through continuous liaison with the relevant Departments of Education, planning support, especially through the Water Services Development Process (WSDPs), as well as implementation support through ad hoc special programmes, such as in the Limpopo Province.
At national level this collaboration takes place via a dedicated Task Team of the Social Cluster, namely the Task Team on Free Basic Services. Practical effect is given to my Department’s role as sector leader as Mr J I Sindane, Director-General: Water Affairs and Forestry, is chairing this Task Team consisting of various National departments.
One of the specific tasks identified by this Task Team is the drafting of a revised strategy to address school water supply and sanitation. The process will be led by the National Department of Education, but in consultation with all other stakeholders and overseen by this Task Team.
It is planned that this strategy will be finalised towards the end of the year once a detailed audit, that is currently being undertaken by the Department of Education, has been completed.

